
December 12, 2011 Bay Breeze Point (BBP) Board of Directors (BOD) Meeting minutes

5:59 PM.  Jim Casey called the BOD meeting to order.  Present were Jim Casey, Jerry Baker, Alison Till, John Bergman and Kimberly Cox; Jan Blosser was unable to attend.  BBP homeowner and future 2012 BOD member Jan Closson was also present.
6:01 PM.  HOA Open Forum.

Jan Closson discussed an issue that her neighbor had spoke to her about, Verizon FIOS TV service is not available anywhere in the City of Norfolk.  Jim noted that it was due to an issue with the contract that Cox Communications has with the City and the situation will not change until that matter is resolved.  Verizon did lay their FIOS fiber optic cable throughout BBP and in the process caused some landscaping problems in several yards.

A visitor arrived from the condominium association across the street and stated that their organization had our meeting room scheduled for 6:30, Kim left with him to contact the Bank representative to straighten out the conflict.  Jim also decided to proceed expeditiously with the BOD meeting just in case we lost the meeting room.
6:06 PM.  Review and approval of the October 2011 BOD and November 2011 Annual BBP HOA meeting minutes.

John made a motion, Alison seconded, to accept the draft October BOD minutes with the minor editorial changes that Jim had suggested which was confirmed by voice vote of all present.  John will incorporate the changes and send them out.
Alison made a motion, seconded by Jerry, to accept the changes that Jim had proposed to the DRAFT November 2011 Annual BBP HOA meeting minutes; the motion was confirmed by voice vote of all present.  John will incorporate the changes and distribute the updated DRAFT annual meeting minutes; Jim will post them on the BBP website.

6:08 PM.  Management Report.

Kim stated she didn’t have anything to add to the information that was in the meeting package.
6:09 PM.  President’s Comments.

Jim stated that the Presidents or Vice Presidents of the East Beach (EB), BBP, and Bay Point (BP) HOAs met after our annual meeting to exchange information.  He reported that EB had retained legal representation and were fighting the apartments that are proposed to be built along Pretty Lake Avenue.  He feels that is a fight that BBP HOA does not need to get involved with at this time.
Jim thanked Kim for consolidating all the responses that were received from the BBP homeowners; 54 of 124 approved email correspondence related to HOA matters, 14 volunteered to serve on HOA committees, and just four expressed interest in serving on Neighborhood Watch Program.

Jim described his encounter with suspicious strangers making the rounds in BBP soliciting money late in the evening; he recommended calling 911 if anyone has uncertainty about situations like this.  He also noted that recently there were persons walking around BBP that claimed to be Jehovah’s Witnesses but without identification and recommended keeping an eye out for activity like this and reporting it to the police.

6:16 PM.  Treasurer’s Report.
Alison indicated that she had not reviewed that latest draft 2012 BBP HOA budget that Kim had assembled and that she would need to spend some time looking it over before providing her recommendations to the entire BOD.

6:17 PM.  ARB Report.
Kim had nothing to report at this time.  Jim pointed out that Jan Closson has agreed to chair the ARB in 2012 in addition to being on the 2012 BOD; he also said that the other two current members of the ARB, Irene Narlis and Cathy Renault have agreed to continue serving on the ARB.  Jan indicated that they were both willing to serve on the ARB but neither one wanted to chair it.

6:19 PM.  Old Business.

2012 TPS Contract – Jim stated that the TPS 2012 contract was the same as 2011 except for the community inspection frequency in Attachment B.  Jerry made a motion, seconded by Alison, to accept the proposed 2012 TPS contract which was confirmed by voice vote of all present.

2012 Outdoor Impressions contract –  The proposed 2012 contract is the same as their 2011 contract.  Jerry asked about also cutting the grassy area near the City’s pump house and John inquired about the additional shrubs that had been previously discussed for the North side of the entrance wall; Jim said that those would be covered under the proposed contract without any increase in cost.  Alison made a motion, seconded by Jerry, to accept the proposed 2012 Outdoor Impressions contract which was confirmed by voice vote of all present.

2012 budget – Jim made a motion, seconded by Jerry, to continue with the Draft 2012 HOA budget until the January 2012 BOD meeting; the motion was confirmed by voice vote of all present.
Status of easement and encroachment agreements – Jim decided to remove this item from this BOD meeting, apparently there are some problems surfacing during the review process among some City departments.

6:25 PM.  New Business.
Next BOD meeting – The next BOD meeting will be January 9th at Southern Bank; Jim scheduled it early due to the January MLK holiday.

Alison noted that she observed residents for the first time in the house directly behind her on Ocean Way which seemed odd because she thought it was unoccupied; Kim said that she would check on the status.
Jerry pointed out that the lot at 9708 Dolphin Run needs cutting again, there are weeds quite high in the rear of the lot; Kim will check into it.
6:28 PM Executive Session.
Jim suggested moving to Executive session; John moved and Jerry seconded shifting to the Executive Session.
The roof situation at 9728 BP was discussed briefly.
The status and due process way ahead regarding the fence at 9571 BP was discussed at some length.
At 6:49 PM Jim moved to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by Jerry and approved by all present; the meeting was then adjourned.
Prepared by: John Bergman
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